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THE BREEZEWAY  
Newsletter                                   November, 2016   

Pastorõs Corner: Making Room for a Spiritual Advent   

T hereõs a blog I like to follow online for handy tips about cooking, parenting and life-advice in general. (For those unfamiliar with a blog, 

itõs a sort of òon-line magazine.ó) One of the things Iõve noticed in the past few 

weeks, though, is how many of the blog entries have something to do with 

shopping, buying or Black Friday Sales. It seems as though our society marks 

the Advent and Christmas through shopping and profit. I love giving and 

receiving gifts, but all of the talk of sales and buying feels so empty and 

unfulfilling to me. At Northwood, we have a variety of Advent-related opportunities for spiritual 

growth and fulfillment that I hope youõll take advantage of this season. Each of the activities Iõll list 

here is one that you may choose to invite a friend or family member to, in order to share the joy of 

Christõs coming in to the world. Many prayers for all of us as we make room for Jesus to be born in us 

again!   
 

Advent Photo Challenge - For several years now, weõve done an Advent Photo Challenge at NPC. 

Itõs a simple idea. Each day, beginning December 1, take (or find) a photo that matches the word of the 

day and post it on social media using the hashtag #NPCADVENT2016. See the calendar on pg. 8 and 

join in the fun. This year weõve got a special surprise related to the Advent Photo challenge! Some 

photos from last year were made in to canvas works of art and will be displayed in our church! Take a 

look, and be inspired! After Advent is over, weõll sell the canvases to anyone who wants them! 
 

Advent Devotiona l - This year I was able to find copies of Adam Hamiltonõs Advent Study and 

Devotional Walking the Road to Bethlehem for a dollar a copy. (Maybe there is something to those sales!) 

Pick one up for individual study. If thereõs enough interest in a group study, Iõd love to meet with a 

small group this Advent to go through the lessons. Send me an email if youõre interested!  
 

Celebration Sunday Mission Sunday - On December 4th weõll be having a very special mission 

themed celebration Sunday! We can shop the PC(USA) alternative gift catalog, make gift bags for 

Agape Ministries, and learn about Inner City Developmentõs Toy Drive. If you are able, please bring a 

new, unwrapped toy for the toy drive. No violent toys, please! Start off your Advent season by 

Christmas Morning in your PJs!   - Yay, oh yay! Christmas is on a Sunday this year! Come to a special 

Sunday Morning Christmas service in the Fellowship Hall at 11:00 a.m. Wear your pajamas! We'll have 

hot chocolate and cookies, and our sermon will be interactive. Bring your favorite Christmas Ornament 

along with a story about what it means to your family. We'll share together as a family of faith. Can't 

wait! - Pastor Traci  
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Menõs 
 Breakfast 

 

J oin us Saturday, December 10, 8:00 a.m. for our 

monthly time of food and fellowship.  Breakfast 

is $2.00, and we ask you to RSVP to Joe Montagna 

by Thursday, December 8: jam@syscomsa.com; 

710-1123. Many thanks to Len Nelson for our 

devotion in November! 

News from Presbyterian Women  

T he Presbyterian Women's Coordinating Team met on Tues. 

November 1.  As always, the meeting began with the lighting of 

the Christ Candle, a reading of a devotional and prayer, and a sharing 

of joys and concerns. 

The group discussed sending memorials to Nancy Wilson and 

Alice Sackett. These memorials are sent upon the death of any 

Northwood woman. 

This month and in December, circles will donate to the Annual 

Thank Offering in recognition of special blessings in their lives. Church-wide, at least 40% of this 

offering supports health ministries throughout the world. The remaining money funds new creative 

ideas for mission.  The goal for the 2016 Thanks Offering is $900,000. 

The meeting concluded with the closing of the Christ candle and prayer. 

     Three circles continue to meet each month for fellowship and Bible Study, and all women are 

invited to attend any circle. We are studying Lesson 4 in our Horizons Bible Study: Who is Jesus? This 

month's lesson is based in the Book of John. It is suggested that each participant bring a Holiday card 

which represents what Jesus means to her, and we will share our ideas.  

The Saturday circle will meet at Gail Clowe's home at 9:30 AM December 10, and share a 

potluck breakfast. The evening circle gathers Monday, December 12 at Patty Clark's home, dinner  

provided. The day circle will meet at the church in the Visions Room at 10:00 AM, December 14, 

snacks provided.  Judy Harris still has study books available, so do not hesitate to come to circle for 

want of a book. Hope to see many ladies joining together to engage in this monthõs study.  - Gail 

Clowe and Judy Harris 

Texas 
Diaper Drive  

 

T hanks to everyone who 

donated to our NPDS 

diaper drive. We were able to 

donate a large amount of 

diapers, formula, clothing, 

books and toys.  Several 

families in the Sn Antonio 

community will be blessed with needed 

supplies due to these generous donations.  - 

Rebecca Cranfill 
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Music Notes: Why Jesus? 

O n December 18 at 4 PM the choirs of Northwood Presbyterian and 

Shepherd King Lutheran, along with bells and musicians, here at 

Northwood, present a new service called Lessons and Carols that tells 

the story of how God chose to physically live among us. At this Advent and 

Christmastime we are confronted with several of the really big miracles--

stories that make us scientifically-minded modernists squirm not just a little. We have no problem 

telling the kids all about what happened in a little country far, far away just over 2000 years ago, but 

when we contemplate the details of the Gospels ourselves, we have trouble at times coming to terms 

with it actually happening: the star, the wisemen, the angels, a virgin mother and a baby king. King of 

what and of whom? 

But rather than wink at the sweet stories we have heard since we were toddlers, it may be 

worthwhile in our often turbulent lives, to pause and wonder why the stories were told and written in 

the first place, and second what they really mean in a 21st century poly-religious world. Our greatest 

clerical minds have struggled with questions like these since it all began, and sermons, meditations and 

scholarly writings on the mystery of the Nativity abound.  

It is in the midst of the great swirl of questioning where art sometimes quietly steps. Just as òa 

picture is worth a thousand words,ó so too can a painting, a melody, a poem or a resonating sound evoke 

feelings and even arouse spiritual instincts that lay deep within our minds and souls--souls which share, 

in the hearts of every race and creed in every time, the commonality of life and death, birth and decay, 

joy and sorrow.  

Psalm 72 says, "He shall come down like rain upon the new-mown grass." It is a beautiful image 

for the thirsty heart. We invite you and your friends to come and hear this phrase set to music, along 

with a number of other stories, some ancient, some new, of a heavenly visitor, a baby and a king at 

Lessons and Carols this month. Perhaps in the stillness of the narrations, simple tunes and words of 

the carols, or the live sounds of the human voice and vibrating strings, something very, very deep inside 

us may come to experience the òwhy.ó - Owen Duggan 

Learning to Engage the Gospel 

T he Seekers Class is continuing its study.  The curriculum, titled òEngage the Gospel,ó is a 

thoughtfully conceived Bible study designed to help all of us become better at telling OUR 

STORY of how weõve come to know Godõs love for us, shown in Jesus Christ, and the difference that has 

made in our lives.  In the four lessons ahead of us, which will carry us into the Advent Season, we will 

look into the following topics:  Salvation Through Jesus; Salvation Through the Church; Weaving the 

Big Story with Our Stories; and finally, Sharing Your Faith Story.  

   Clearly these studies have been created to help us share the Good News of Jesus Christ a bit 

easier. Seekers gather to share joys and concerns at 9:30 in the Activities Room.  Class discussion begins 

at 9:45. Please come and join us for fellowship and discussion. 
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Mission Matters é    

N orthwoodõs Mission and Service team has a couple of upcoming activities to mark on your calendaré  
 

December Celebration Sunday 

  On Sunday, December 4th, at 9:30 am, during Northwood's Celebration Sunday School hour, the 

Mission team will have several opportunities for y'all to be a part of the 

Christmas spirit.   

  First, we will be putting together Christmas Bags for clients, many of them 

homeless, of Agape Ministries.  The bags will have new socks and gloves, some 

personal items, and snacks.   

  Second, it's the best time for you to bring a new, unwrapped toy (non-

violent) for the Inner City Development Christmas Toy Sale, which sells toys to 

needy families on the west side at about 10% of cost so that parents may select 

what THEY want to give to their children for Christmas and stay within their 

familyõs limited budget.    

  And, finally, we will have Alternative Giving catalogs from the PC(USA) and for local 

organizations.  Get some of your Christmas shopping done early!    
 

January International Mission Lunch  

  The Mission Presbytery trip to Africa has been set for May 1-15, 

2017, and will include visits to missions in Malawi and Zambia, 

including a time with the Johnsonsõ in Lundazi, Zambia.   

  On Sunday, January 29, 2017, Northwood will have an all-

church International Mission Lunch, with entertainment, and 

information about this trip and other Presbytery world connections.  

Also, there will be fundraising opportunities and a Silent Auction.   

  Mark your calendars; we hope to see you there!  - Patty Clark  

  

A Note from Pastor Krin  

I   want to thank all of you for both the financial 

and spiritual support for my recent trip to Cuba 

on behalf of Mission Presbytery. Our partnership 

with El Centro Presbytery was strengthened and we 

have new plans for the future. At the right is a photo 

of our delegation in from of the dormitory where we 

stayed. I will share more about our trip at the 

International Mission Luncheon on Jan. 29th, 2017!  
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Days for Girls News  
 

E arlier this year, Northwoodõs ladies sent 35 Days for Girls kits to Tshikaji, 

Kasai Province, DR Congo. This is the fourth year 

that kits have been made and distributed to the high 

school level nursing students. Pictured are the 

entering first year students receiving their kits from 

school director Marthe Kutekemenyi. There were 

enough kits to be able to give the graduating seniors 

replacement kits for the ones they received three 

years ago!  

  In 2017, the Days for Girls team will continue 

to supply kits to the Tshikaji Nursing School, and 

supplies to the Bulape Sewing Cooperative, also in 

DR Congo.  In addition, Melissa Johnson is exploring 

the possibility of setting up a DfG enterprise in Zambia that we will support!    

  We will not meet in December.  However, on Saturday, January 7, from 9:00 ð 12:00 noon, we 

will have a òpacking partyó and make kits from the pieces we have sewn ð we should be able to pack 25-

30 kits!   The team will continue to have a regular work day the first Saturday of the month, from 9:00 

ð 12:00 noon.  Come every time all the time, or for just an hour or two when you can!  All are welcome, 

and there will be tasks for sewers and non-sewers alike.  If you have any questions, please ask one of 

the committee members:  Patty Clark, Stephanie Balderas, Anne Detweiler, Judy Harris, Blanche Ryan, 

and Jane Huffstickler.  - Patty Clark    
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Financial Update 

A  warm THANKS to those who have submitted their 2017 Pledge cards and 

a warm PLEASE to those still waiting to submit theirs.  The pledges are 

very important to your Session to help us plan and build a realistic budget for 

2017.  Our "fixed expenses"ñAdministration, Building and Grounds and 

Personnelñ comprise the majority of the budget, so PLEASE help us build a 

realistic budget by submitting a pledge card if you have not yet done so.  Our 

Pledged Giving for 2016 continues to be under the amount pledged, but Non-

Pledged and loose plate offerings help meet the deficit.  We sincerely thank each 

and every one of you for your continued support and dedication.  We hope the 

2017 budget will allow some upgrades to our Sanctuary pews and several other 

projects so please continue your dedicated generosity.  God Bless! - Jay Maust 

Thoughts on 
Stewardship 

 

C hristmas is a time of 

giving, one that centers 

on the greatest gift in history. 

So letõs remember that Jesus 

wasn't the only one who 

taught us that giving was good for the soul. Great leaders and great thinkers throughout the ages 

have recognized that human beings are not happy when we are selfish. We do, however, experience 

joy and satisfaction when we give back to God and to others. Here are a few thoughts on giving.  
 

¶ It is in giving that we receive. - St. Francis of Assisi 

¶ Seek always to do some good somewhere. You must give some time to your 

fellow man. For remember, you do not live a world all your own. - Albert Schweitzer 

¶ Each citizen should plan his part in the community according to his individual gifts. - Plato 

¶ Be not anxious about what you have, but about what you are. - St. Gregory the Great 

¶ God made us to be the gardeners of Paradise - Thomas Merton 

¶ The only safe investment one can make in life is what is given away. - Millard Fuller  

¶ It is when you give of yourself that you truly give. - Kahlil Gibran 

¶ Christ has no body now on earth but yours; no hands but yours, no feet but 

yours. Yours are the eyes through which He is to go about doing good; 

yours are the hands with which He is to bless people now. - St. Theresa of Avila 

¶ We are all called to do something beautiful for others.ñ St. Teresa of Calcutta 


